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Centenary United Methodist Church 

203 E. Grove Ave  Å  Effingham  IL  62401 

217-342-2030  Å  www.effinghamcumc.com 

Holy Week 2017 at Centenary  

Holy Week is the final week of Lent, according to our current United Methodist Book of Worship, 
beginning with Palm Sunday and concluding with Holy Saturday. (Subsequent italicized 
sentences are from that same source.) 

As is our tradition, Holy Week 2017 at Centenary is a time of great significance : It is during 
these days that the Bible readings and songs focus primarily on the last days and suffering and 
death of Jesus. 

Palm Sunday  weekend is Saturday, April 8 -Monday, April 10 . All three of our regular weekend 
services will reflect this. 

Our Wonderful Wednesday  services,  12:15 and 6:15, on  April 12 , will be the conclusion of 
whatôs been an outstanding series on Practical Christianity as found in the New Testament book 
of James. Our pastors thank Cassidy Awalt, Eli Slifer and Libby Moeller for joining them in 
sharing the leadership of these Bible Studies. 

The Great Holy Days from sunset Holy Thursday through sunset Easter Day are the climax of 
Lent (and of the whole Christian year) and a bridge into the Easter Season. Weôll begin this 

series of Great Holy Days as we gather for worship on Maundy Thursday,  April 13 at 7pm.  

Our District Superintendent and the other churches and pastors in our Cluster will join us on 
Good Friday, April 14  at 7pm  for worship based on The Traditional Seven Last Words from  
The Cross.  

Holy Saturday, April 15 , is traditionally the most somber day of the entire year. Weôll gather for 
worship at our regular 5:45pm time , with John 18:31-19:42 as our primary Scripture. These 
days proclaim the paschal mystery of Jesus Christ's passion, death, and resurrection. During 
these days, the community journeys with Jesus from the upper room, to the cross, to the tomb, 
and to the garden. They should be seen as a great unified service beginning with a service of 
Holy Communion on Holy Thursday and concluding with the services of Easter Day.  

On April 16, Easter Sundayôs Resurrection Celebration at 9am is the culmination of Holy 
Week 2017. Bring a friend to any and all of these services! 

2017  
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Pastor Joeôs 

column  

Changelessness  

With gratitude to someone who doesnõt want their name 

used, I share this, originally written by Michael Boodro --- 

 

Change is constant,  

but why does there have be so much of it?  

Seasons change, styles change,  

administrations change,  

even the climate changes.  

Families grow and expand.  

Children grow up and leave home.  

Death and divorce reshape our lives.  

We move, we lose jobs, we get new ones, we retire.  

During all this we are expected to remain flexible,  

resilient, open to possibilities, and welcoming to all  

 that is different and disruptive.  

Frankly, itõs downright exhausting. 

 

You and I know whereof Mr. Boodro speaks, We experience that change almost 

constantly.  

By contrast, God says,  òI the Lord do not changeó in the Old Testament book of       
Malachi 3:6.  

And the New Testament says that  òJesus Christ is the same yesterday and today and 

foreveró in Hebrews 13:8.  

And Christ himself promises us,  òI am with you always, to the very end of everythingó in 

Matthew 28:20 . 

Which of those three Bible verses will you grab onto and live with between now and 

Easter? Theyõre all three good; which one speaks to you and calls you closer to our 

unchanging Lord? Which is yours?  

Iõd love to hear from you about this, and as always Iõll see you in worship if not before! 

 

Yours in Christ,  

Dr. Joe Scheets  
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  Have you ever woken up from a good nightôs rest and been so ready to 
start your day?  Sometimes itôs that you finally got those eight hours that 
youôve needed and other times itôs that you have something exciting to wake 
up and do.  But Iôm sure as many times as youôve woken up well rested and 
ready to start the day, youôve also had those mornings where you just donôt 
want to get out of bed.  Youôre tired and cranky and you just arenôt looking 
forward to the day ahead. 

 Something makes me think that on that first Easter morning, Mary had one of those days 
where she wasnôt too excited to get out of bed.  Sure scripture tells us that she was up early, before 
the sun had risen and went to the tomb, but I donôt think she got out of bed with excitement or with 
a cheerful attitude.  Iôm sure she wasnôt well rested and that she was probably really upset.  She was 
going to anoint Jesusô body with spices because she knew he had died.  She probably wasnôt looking 
forward to doing this, it was something that she needed to do and she loved Jesus, so she woke up 
and went to the tomb. 

 What awaited her though was much more than she could have ever imagined.  If only she had 
known, if only she had realized that Jesus would fulfill his promise, her awakening that early 
morning would have been so different.  She would have leapt out of her bed with a spring in her 
step, a smile on her face and an attitude of joy, for when she arrived at the tomb, Jesus was not lying 
there.  The stone had been rolled away and Jesus was alive!  No longer was she upset or worried but 
her heart was filled with joy. 

 We all have those mornings, or even times throughout the day when we get upset, we get 
worried or even angry.  In those moments those bad feelings seem to push away hope and joy.  We 
quickly forget the reasons we have to overcome our sadness, worry and anger.  We arenôt able to walk 
to the tomb and physically see that reason we have to be filled with joy.  But let me tell you, we have 
an incredible reason to be filled with joy, for Jesus Christ our Lord is Risen!   

 As we celebrate Easter let us remember that amidst it all, Jesus Christ lives, he is with us now 
and always, and if that isnôt reason to celebrate and be filled with joy, I donôt know what is! 

 

He lives, He lives, Christ Jesus lives today!  
You ask me how I know He lives?  

He lives within my heart. 

   

Grace and Peace, 

Pastor Jessica  
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In March the youth group had a lot of fun doing different activities.  We 

talked about enduring in our faith and how God helps us discern what is 

right and the truth in our lives.  We had an ice cream sundae Iron Chef 

competition where the youth created delicious, creative and mostly 

outrageous ice cream sundaes that were judged by our Iron Chef judges, 

Ashley Sayers and Kristy Smith!  We had a noodle war in the fellowship 

hall and if youôre curious what that entails, ask one of our youth, Iôm sure 

theyôd be glad to tell you all about it!  Libby Moeller arranged a visit to a 

local goat farm where the youth got to see and bottle feed baby goats and learned about the process of taking care of the 

goats, milking them, showing them in competitions, and the process of making soap and lotion out of goat milk.  At the 

end of the month Laurie Borrelli created a fun scavenger hunt for teams to travel around Effingham in search of 

different things.  The youth had a lot of fun competing against each other! 
 
The youth group and Pastor Jessica would like to thank all of the volunteers who helped serve meals and helped with 

recreation and Bible study time.  We would like to extend a special thank you to Libby and Scott Moeller for arranging 

the visit to the goat farm and for driving the youth there and to Laurie Borrelli for all the work she put into the 

scavenger hunt for the youth.  Without our volunteers none of these fun things would be possible! 

 

APRILôS YOUTH SCHEDULE : 

Sunday, April 2, 2017 from 5:30-7:30pmï Youth Group Meeting 

We will meet at 5:30pm for dinner in the fellowship hall at the church, followed by a recreation activity and 

then small group/worship time in the youth room. 

Sunday, April 9, 2017 from 5:30-7:30pmï Stations of the Cross 

We will meet at 5:30pm at the church to embark on a special journey through Effingham to experience a unique 

portrayal of the Stations of the Cross and followed by dinner at the church.  Come and bring a friend for this 

special evening; you wonôt want to miss it. 

Sunday, April 16, 2017 ï NO YOUTH GROUP ï Happy Easter! 

Sunday, April 23, 2017 from 5:30-7:30pmï Youth Group Meeting 

We will meet at 5:30pm for dinner in the fellowship hall at the church, followed by a recreation activity and 

then small group/worship time in the youth room. 

Sunday, April 30, 2017 from 5:30-7:30pmï Youth Group Meeting 

We will meet at 5:30pm for dinner in the fellowship hall at the church, followed by a recreation activity and 

then small group/worship time in the youth room. 

 

 There are several ways to stay up to date on Youth Group Happenings: 

· Check out the schedule at http://www.effinghamcumc.com/YouthGroup  

· Like our Facebook page Centenary UMC Youth 

· Follow us on Twitter  @cumceffingham 

Attention all 3 rd , 4 th  and 5 th  Graders!  Junior Youth Group will 
NOT meet during our regularly scheduled time in April.  Instead 
youõre invited to join us Sunday, April 30 th  right after Sunday 
School from 11:15 -12:30pm  to help decorate the Round Up 
Room for summer Sunday School.  We will have pizza for lunch 
and spend the time decorating with a Star Wars theme!  
 
**We will need parents or other adults to help each month.  If you 

are interested in doing this please contact Pastor Jessica to get signed up.  
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UMW April Reading Book  

Love Casts Out Fear  

By Brother Nathan and David Culross              192 Pages                   Education for Mission 

A Jihad Survivor's Journey from Revenge to Redemption 

As a boy in Egypt, Brother Nathan witnessed an unthinkable attack on his father, a Christian pastor 

in a Muslim-majority country.  Love Casts Out Fear tells a gripping, true story of danger, 

overwhelming anger and forgiveness that is beyond comprehension.  Through Nathan's 

experiences in his beloved homeland, you'll see firsthand the joys and difficulties Christians face in 

the persecuted Middle Eastern church.  You will marvel at God's ability to change hearts and care 

for those who follow the call. 

Quilters  
QUILT OF THE MONTH FOR APRIL 

 
Happy Easter to the child that gets this for an Easter gift.  

Easter baskets full of rabbits, flowers with bright yellows,  

blues and greens, and Easter Baskets. 

It catches your eyes as you look at the quilts on the racks. 

Stop by and pick out a quilt for that special little one for Easter. 

                                Easter Cantata Rehearsal 

                                       from 7:00-7:45 p.m. 

  

Easter Cantata is the weekend of April 22 & 23  

Confirmation for those youth in 7 th  Grade is in full swing, 

meeting Wednesday evenings from 6:45 -8pm until after Easter 

and then 6:30 -8pm through May 31 st.   

We are still in need of adults to help at each confirmation 

session, per our Safe Sanctuaries policy.   If you are able to 

help please let Pastor Jessica know as soon as possible.  
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Sunday, May 7  
All Church Breakfast 

At our Spring Church Breakfast, the whole Church family will be honoring:  

 +  All who have been Centenarians 50 years or more  

 +  All who have been Methodist/United Methodists here  and elsewhere  for 50 years  

  or more  

 +  Recognition in worship  and  at our Breakfast  

 +  Perhaps best of all, Platinum Seating up front in worship for Honorees  

Please mark your calendar and plan to attend  

THE EASTER EGG HUNT  

will be held on  

Palm Sunday, April 9 at 11:30 a.m.  

DONATIONS NEEDED FOR EASTER EGG HUNT! 

We need donations of Easter candy  

to help fill the eggs for our Easter Egg Hunt.   

DONATIONS CAN BE BROUGHT TO THE BACK OF THE SANCTUARY. 

The family of Norma Woodard would like to thank Dr. Joe Scheets and the Centenary staff and church family for their 

prayers and sympathy.  Also, special thanks to Ruth White, Marge Shubert, and Ione Beals for the funeral lunch. 

Thanks to Helen Niccum and the Member Relations committee for their nice cards. 

Chuck & Cheryl Woodard; Susan Jackson 

YYY 

Thank you for your words of comfort and your prayers 

Margaret McCoy 

YYY 

A special thank you to the Christopher's and B6 Believers Sunday School classes.  The kids were so excited to get new 

toys in the nursery!  All the kids helped open them and started playing with them right away. 

Jeanlyn, Becky and all the kids in the nursery say Thank you! 
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Sunday School is for EVERYBODY! 

10:15 a.m.- 11:15 a.m. 

CENTENARY UNITED METHODIST WOMEN  are collecting love gifts for  

Cunningham Children's Home and Lessie Bates Davis Neighborhood House.   

We will be collecting the following items through April 14th.  

  

Please bring love gifts for Cunningham:  

Men's white ankle socks 

Gift cards over the amount of $25.00 for Wal-Mart, Jimmy John's, Steak ôn Shake, or McDonaldôs 

plus Boxtops for Education 
  

Please bring love gifts for Lessie Bates Davis Neighborhood House: 

Baby, Children, and Womenôs ankle socks and children's underwear 

Baby Huey Recycling at Teutopolis  -  Mark your Calendars 

Baby Huey Recycling will be at the Maintenance Building at 413 North Green Street in Teutopolis, Saturday,     

April 8th from 8-noon. No item can be dropped off early, left outside gate or after 12 noon on that day. Please 

follow these guidelines so this service can continue to be offered to our community. Following are items that can 

be dropped off: 

Stoves 

Washer and Dryers 

Hot Water Heaters 

Refrigerators & Freezers 

Dishwashers 

Air Conditioners & Central Air Units 

Heaters 

Electric Motors 

Fax Machines, Computers and keyboards 

Radios, VCRôs, CD & DVD Players, MP3 Players,  

        Game Systems & Stereos 

Cell Phones & Batteries 

Cameras & Camcorders 

Grills, Toasters, Lamps, Coffee Pots & Blenders 

Cars and Car Parts 

Tin  

Bicycles 

Lawn mowers 

Bed Springs & Frames 

Electric Pumps  

Guttering 

Steel Doors (with or without glass) 

Aluminum Windows (with or without glass) 

Chop and Band Saws 

Microwaves ($1.00 disposal fee) 

Small TVôs ($5.00 disposal fee) 

Big Screen and console TVôs ($10.00 disposal fee) 

Computer Monitors ($5.00 disposal fee)  

Printers and Copiers ($1.00 disposal fee) 

Vacuums and Dehumidifiers ($1.00 disposal fee) 

Paint ($1.00 per gallon disposal fee) 

No Tires 

Anything that has a cord but cord must be attached.  
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Easter Flowers 

This Easter season you have the opportunity to purchase Easter Flowers through a special arrangement with Blume & Baum.  

These flowers will be used to decorate the sanctuary for Easter, April 16, 2017. 

A list of donors and the people remembered or honored will be included in the bulletin. 

To place your order, please include a check for $15.00 made payable to Centenary UMC marked òEASTER FLOWERSó, no later 

than April 9, 2017. 

In lieu of purchasing a flower, if you would like to make a donation to one of the sponsored projects below, please indicate your 

choice at the bottom of the page and on your check. 

Those wishing to purchase Easter Flowers on your own are asked to make arrangements for purchase and delivery.  Donôt forget 

to call the office with information about the memorial or celebration, no later than April 9, 2017. 

 

       I wish to purchase an  _______  Easter Lily  _______  Tulips  _______  Hyacinth 

 

In honor of _____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

In memory of ___________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Given by _______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Telephone _____________________________________________________________________________________ 

In lieu of Easter Flowers I would like to make a donation to: 

 

Building Fund ____________    UMCOR ____________  

 

Crisis Nursery ____________    Our Conference, Our Kids ____________ 

 

Monday through Thursday  

July 24 -July 27  

SAVE THE DATE!!  
 

Our Vacation Bible School this year will be July 24-July 27. 

Our Theme this year is God's Masterpiece.    

We will get to explore different kinds of art and even have a visit from Stang Arts! 
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òDo no harm.  Do Good.  Stay in love with God.ó- -John Wesley  

CUMC Spring 2017 

Spring Out: Meet the Neighbors 
SATURDAY   APRIL 22, 2017   10am to 2pm 

Centenary United Methodist Church parking lot  (203 East Grove, Effingham) 

 

SCHEDULED ACTIVITIES INCLUDE: 

Bounce House for the Kidsé Outdoor games 

Spring Flower Giveawayé Brighten your yard with some plants 

Hot Dog/Hamburger, Chips, Cookies, Drinks, Cookout, Culvers Ice Cream Cups 

 

SUMMER RESOURCES INFORMATION 

Summer Camps, Bible School, Recycling Efforts, Community Resources Available 

 

NEIGHBORHOOD IMPROVEMENT NEEDS SIGNUPé. 

Need Small Jobs Doneé Painting, Simple Yard Cleanup     LET US KNOW 
 

Sidewalk Chalk Drawing Contest      Face painting  

Music from Local Artists  

Sit and visit and get to know your neighbors  

Put it on your calendar...Now...Plan to attend  

Sponsored by CUMC Mission Committee 

 

THERE  ARE SIGN UP SHEETS ON THE BACK TABLE FOR DONATIONS  

AND HELPERS FOR THE DAYõS EVENTS 

(RAIN DATE IS APRIL 29 FROM 10:00AM-2:00PM) 
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2017 Summer Mission Trip  

Henderson Settlement  

Frakes, Kentucky  

 

Summer Mission Trip Opportunity:  Sunday, July 9 through Saturday, July 15, 2017 to Henderson 

Settlement, Frakes, Kentucky.  We will travel Sunday, July 9 from 6:30am to 4:00pm. 

We will settle in dorms Sunday evening.  Work days: Monday and Tuesday;  Fun day: Wednesday 

area attractions;  Work days: Thursday and Friday;  Travel Saturday to home, arrive by 4:00pm. 

Multi Generational Trip:  youth (6th grade and above), young adults in training (college age), adults 

and seniors. 

All adults 18 and older must complete the safe sanctuary training.  For information about this please 

contact Pastor Jessica.  

Cost:  $225 for the week (includes food and dorms).  You can also bring some personal spending 

cash. 

Scholarships are available for trip fee as well, see Pastor Jessica for information. 

Health forms, youth registration forms, and trip covenants are available from Chris Prince, and must 

be completed and turned into him. These forms, as well as a $100.00 deposit, are due to Chris 

by April 23rd.  

We will work with local residents in Appalachia to update their homes, repair windows, build sheds, 

and improve conditions in this impoverished area. 

Centenary Mission Committee contributes project material costs and transportation costs. 

You will have chances to earn your trip fees through CUMC Mission projects and fundraisers. 

We will have a church wide Garage Sale on Saturday, June 3 from 8:00am to noon  to earn the 

remainder of the trip fees.  (more on this to follow) 

The second payment will be calculated based on the deposit and earned dollars.  This payment is 

due June 11.  


